Mrs K Syrett

Planning Officer

Environmental Policy 

Colchester Borough Council

P O Box 885

Town Hall

Colchester CO1 1ZE






                 15th March 2004

Dear Karen

Re:
Colchester Draft Supplementary Planning Guidance on Legal Obligations 

Thank you for giving the HBF opportunity to comment on the above mentioned document. 

Before I set out the HBF’s comments I would be grateful if you could ensure that any correspondence to the HBF continues to be sent directly to me at my home address: Mr P Cronk, House Builders Federation, White Gables, 34 Church Road, Brightlingsea, Colchester CO7 0JF and note my phone number: 07802 857099. I can be contacted by e-mail at paul.cronk@hbf.co.uk. 

Specific matters:

In relation to the content of the Draft SPG document itself, the HBF would like to make specific comments in relation to the following matters:

Drafting the Agreement

The text states that developers will be expected to pay for the cost of drafting the Legal Agreements. It can be argued that this is something that is already paid for by the developer as part of the planning application fee. However, such an arrangement might be acceptable if an improved and speedier service will be delivered at a reasonable cost.

In the second sentence of the second paragraph amend text to read ‘…or resources do not allow for time scales to be met,..’ (not meet). 

The commitment to the use of standard clauses wherever possible is very much supported.

It is further specified that the developer will be expected to contribute to the cost of monitoring such agreements, whilst the cost will reflect the number of main clauses within the agreement. The HBF strongly questions the legitimacy of such an arrangement. The provision of an appropriate range and scale of facilities and services by developers, where necessary, to enable developments to go ahead, has become an established part of the planning process. However, the monitoring of individual S.106 requirements (or indeed planning conditions) is a fundamental part of the planning function of the Local Planning Authority. This is already paid for by applicants as part of planning application fees. Consequently, there appears to be no legal or justifiable basis for double charging for this service.   

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course, and to seeing a summary of objectors’ comments and changes that result from these, in the final adopted version of the document. 

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

Regional Planner (Eastern & East Midlands Regions)

